A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Monday, April 21, 2015 at 5:30 pm.

Present: David Sheedy, Chairman; William Dowling, Clerk; Martin Crowley, George Samia, Town Administrator; Chris Kelley, Finance Committee Chairman; Paula Wolfe, Director of Assessing; Fire Chief Timothy Harhen and John Haines, DPW Director

A brief discussion was held regarding the IT group's desire to hire an IT Director. Since the last meeting on March 23, 2015, the group has formed an advertisement for an IT Director and presented it to the Board of Selectmen for review. The Board's only change that evening was to require municipal experience as opposed to desire municipal experience in the description. It is the intent of the group, with the Board of Selectmen's permission, to review the advertisement for several days and then place the ad in the Beacon or related trade journals requesting applicants for the job. Initially, the job would be in or around 20-25 hours weekly and a lengthy discussion as to whether or not the amount of work the Town would need would sustain a permanent part time employee. Mr. Dowling suggested 18 hours, so as to avoid health insurance costs, but it was determined that that might prohibit a number of people from actually applying. The Board voted to move forward with the advertising and will meet with the group again on an undesignated date.

M/Sheedy, s/Dowling, motion to adjourn.

VOTE: Yes - Crowley, Sheedy, Dowling; a unanimous vote in favor

Meeting adjourned at 6:25 pm

Board of Selectmen